

January 25, 2020

Student Art Competition and Exhibit 30 Clark Street Canton, New York 13617

Dear Ogdensburg Central School Superintendent:

On behalf of the Remington Arts Festival Student Art Competition and Exhibit Committee, I would like to thank Ogdensburg Central School for participating in the event. Students enjoyed the experience and seemed to appreciate having their art work professionally showcased in TAUNY's main gallery.

It was a pleasure, as always, working with your teachers Mary Marcinko and Dianne Drayse-Alonso and exhibiting the quality art pieces created under their direction. These teachers took the initiative to provide students this special opportunity and by doing so added a depth to the show for which we are grateful. They represented your school in a very positive manner.

Art work was submitted, judged and exhibited from 27 different schools located in 16 villages. The exhibit runs until Saturday, January 31, 2020 and we invite you and your staff to view your schools art work if a trip to TAUNY in Canton is convenient. They are open 10am-5pm Monday-Friday's and 10am-4pm on Saturday. There is an opportunity to vote on a Visitor's Choice Award which completes when the Exhibit closes.

Again, we thank you, your art teachers, and ultimately your students for making the event possible. We look forward to working with Mary and Dianne again next year.

Sincerely,

Linda Fay, 2020 Coordinator